
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
April 28, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on April 28, 2020 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr, and Secretary Ellie Koveleskie. Solicitor Peter Matson was not present. The minutes of the March 26, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated April 28, 2020 totaling $24,472.46.  
OLD BUSINESS
Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, our recycling center has been closed.  The supervisors discussed when we would possibly reopen it.  Since it is normally open the first and third Saturdays of every month, we are tentatively going to reopen it on May 16, 2020.

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to adopt Resolution 20-04 regarding provisions of Act 15 of 2020 relation to property tax relief.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was unanimously was approved.

White Deer Township Independent Auditor’s Report was presented by Klacik & Associates on April 23, 2020.  Mr. Wilver requested that Mrs. Koveleksie reach out to 

Mr. Klacik in order to obtain an electronic version of the report. This will aid in budget planning later in 2020.

Mr. Diefenbach will be meeting with Mike Neff of Big Rock Paving, LLC on May 1, 2020 to discuss the upcoming paving project.  Big Rock Paving, LLC is expecting to start the project in early May, weather permitting.
Mr. Diefenbach discussed having letters sent by Solicitor Pete Matson in regards to the Nolt and Martin Poultry Barns.  Both of them are grossly overdue in the completion of their plans.  Mrs. Koveleskie is going to reach out to Mr. Matson. This was done and letters were sent.
PUBLIC COMMENT
None
PLANNING AND ZONING 
None
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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